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November 2011 General Meeting

Women’s Ways of Leading, by Linda Lambert

and Mary Gardner

Speaker: Mary Gardner will speak about her book and the
topic of Leadership and Women (see page 3 for details)

When:  Saturday, November 12, 2011; 10:00 am–12 noon
Where:  The Terraces of Los Gatos

Take this exciting opportunity to hear about the way that
women lead and the history of women’s leadership. Bring
your daughters, nieces, granddaughters or other young
women in your life to share this important topic.

Book Club – PM
The November book to read is:

The Art of Racing in the Rain, by Garth Stein
Meets on Third Tuesday at 7:30 pm (see the November
calendar next month for details).

Travel “Armchair” Adventures
The travel slide presentation will be:

A Different Australia, presenter Gordon Jalkemo.
Meets the First Friday at 8:00 pm (see the November
calendar next month for details).

Sunday, October 16, 2011
12 noon to 3:00 pm

Second floor – Pruneyard Shopping Center
1875 South Bascom Ave, Campbell, CA

(at the corner of Campbell and Bascom Avenues)

Kyoto Palace

Japanese Steakhouse
$40 per person ($15 tax deductible) – Open to the Public

Invite Your Friends – Tables Seat 8

Reservations Are Required
Deadline Tuesday, October 11, 2011

Send checks payable to ISPF – AAUW of SCCO with
form (see note below) to:  Virginia Turner, 14415 Evans
Lane, Saratoga, CA 95070.

Your check is your receipt.  Tickets will be held at the door.

If you haven’t ordered your tickets yet, see the PDF flyer on page 9 of both this issue and the October 2011 issue of the
Grapevine on our webpage at www.aauw-lgs.org/newsletter.html. If you receive a printed and mailed Grapevine, contact
Virginia Turner for more information, 408-866-4234 or see the flyer inserted in last month’s (September 2011) Grapevine.

October Teppan Lunch and Obon Dancers
to Benefit Local Scholarships

Proceeds from this event support Local Scholar-
ships given to West Valley College women
majoring in Science or Math or a related field.
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Message from the October 2011
Chairwomen of the Month

Chairwomen of the Month – Providing
Leadership & Coordination

NEXT MONTH:
November’s Chairwomen Committee –
Arleen Pickett, arleenpickett@gmail.com; 408-356-3233
Terri Raynaud, t_raynaud@hotmail.com; 408-356-0075

Do you know what the Interbranch Council is?

Our Los Gatos – Saratoga AAUW branch is part of the
Interbranch Council of Santa Clara County which
includes six other branches in the County: Gilroy, Los
Altos/Mountain View, Morgan Hill, Palo Alto, San Jose,
and Sunnyvale/Cupertino. The Interbranch Council
(IBC) meets five times during the year to discuss what’s
working well within the branches, suggest alternatives
for what’s not working, and share information about
upcoming branch programs and events. One of the
California State AAUW directors acts as liaison with the
State organization.

Each June IBC hosts an ice cream social for all the Tech
Trek campers at the San Jose AAUW headquarters in the
Willow Glen neighborhood, and every other year IBC
sponsors a speaker or program that is open to all the
branches. The role of IBC Chair rotates among the seven
branches and is currently held by the Los Altos/Mountain
View branch.

Please make your reservations for the Teppan Lunch
and Obon Dancers (see the front page for details). This
is the fundraiser for the Local Scholarship Committee
and the funds raised make a difference to West Valley
Women seeking assistance in furthering their education.
I hope to see you at the Teppan Lunch on Sunday,
October 16.

Take a few minutes to check out the upcoming events
that you can attend and where you can make a difference
(they are listed in the next column).

–Virginia Turner
Chair, Local Scholarship Committee
Branch Representative for IBC

Upcoming Opportunities of Interest

Study and Debate the California Initiative Process
History, Background and Process – Tuesday, October 18,
promptly at 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm

Recommendations for Reform – Thursday, October 27,
promptly at 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm

Meetings at San Jose AAUW headquarters, 1165 Minnesota
Ave, San Jose. (See page 5 for further information.)

Contact Gloria Leonard (408-995-5128) or glorialeonard@
sbcglobal.net or Geri Madden (408-923-6068) or
geri.madden@gmail.com

LAF Luncheon featuring the UC Davis Title IX
Litigants

Embassy Suites, 150 Anza Blvd., Burlingame, CA
Saturday, November 5, 12 noon to 2:00 pm
Cost $35.00.  Reservations required by October 29.

Go to www.aauw-ca.org, then AAUWFunds, click on Funds
Luncheon. For PDF Grapevine users, go to page 10 for the
flyer and see if you want to attend.

Local Arrangements Committee for California State
Convention – April 13-14, 2012

Two organizing meetings to be held at convention hotel
in Santa Clara
Workers pay a reduced registration fee
Contact Susan Christensen (408-204-6762) or
christensen.susan@gmail.com

You can respond directly to the contact listed above, or call
Virginia Turner, 408-866-4234 for additional details. There’s a
lot going on in AAUW so I encourage you to get involved!
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For two decades, Linda Lambert and Mary Gardner have
worked together as colleagues, friends and co-authors on
books about leadership. They served in top-level leader-
ship positions, engaged in research on women and leader-
ship, consulted internationally, and mentored the next
generation of women leaders.

Lambert and Gardner’s work with constructivist leader-
ship, leadership capacity, and women’s leadership is
creating new patterns of relationships among individuals
and within organizations, resulting in the fuller democrati-
zation of leadership. Such democratization ensures a
resilient and replenishing fabric of leadership, the essence
of sustainability.

Mary Gardner is the former superintendent of the Saratoga
Union School District (Saratoga, California), a visiting
practitioner at Harvard University, and a professor of
educational leadership. She consults with non-profit
organizations and has served on five boards of directors.

Dr. Linda Lambert is also lead author of Who Will Save
Our Schools?, three books on leadership capacity and
dozens of articles. She worked to set up community
schools for girls in Egypt and advised organizations in
Canada, England, Malaysia, Thailand, Australia, Mexico,
and throughout the United States. A former social worker,
school principal and university professor, Lambert is the
president of Lambert Leadership Development, The Sea
Ranch, California.

About the Authors of Women’s Ways of Leading, Dr. Linda
Lambert and Mary Gardner

In the years that followed, the women’s leadership studies
were expanded as broader study arenas were identified. In
addition to the San Francisco Bay Area, where both
women lived, Los Angeles, Seattle, the province of
Alberta, Canada, and Malaysia became centers of inquiry.
Themes emerged as women from the various places, ages
and careers responded to questions, told stories and
entered into dialogue with each other. The experiences of
the women were remarkably similar, the struggles famil-
iar. Gender issues became predictable, yet the level of
maturity significantly influenced how each woman related
to the themes. The result of these fifteen years of inquiry
and collaboration is the long-awaited book, Women’s
Ways of Leading.

Editorial Reviews

Women’s Ways of Leading invites the
reader into a journey of self-discovery
informed by a fresh definition of
leadership that transcends position, role
and hierarchy and proposes leadership as
reciprocal learning in purposeful
communities.

Lambert and Gardner argue convincingly that this century
needs women leaders who commit to values, are conscious
of their evolving selves, invoke passion and courage, arouse
the imagination, create community and mentor the next
generation. Based on the findings of a series of studies
examining women leaders across multiple fields of endeav-
ors, the latest findings in brain research and psychology, and
case studies from the lives of some of the world’s most
remarkable women leaders, Women’s Ways of Leading sets
forth provocative possibilities for a world led equally by
enlightened women and men.

InnVision, of which the Georgia Travis Center is a part,
has put out a call for the following products:

• Spoons and Forks, disposable and non- disposable
• Trifold napkins for dispensers and paper towels
• 8 - oz mugs
• Disposable plates and bowls
• Toilet paper
• Food donations are always needed

For you travelers, we appreciate your saving and donating
UNUSED hotel toiletries.

All items can be left on Nancy Anderson’s front porch or
call her, at 867-4383, if you want them to be picked up.
For information about our Committee please contact Nancy
Anderson, Chair, at 867-4383 or Dander2567@aol.com

Items in Short Supply at the
Homeless Center

Mary Gardner Linda Lambert
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Join the PM – Book
Group!
The Book List for 2011-2012 PM –
Book Group.

Meets at the third Tuesday of the
month at 7:30 pm, Saratoga Retirement
Community (in Sept, Oct, Nov and Jan)
and The Terraces of Los Gatos (in Feb,
Mar, April and May).

Tuesday, September 20
Book: The Indian Bride,
   by Karin Fossum
Reviewer: Marilyn Lenormand

Tuesday, October 18
Book: All Passion Spent,
   by Vita Sackville-West
Reviewer: Geri Williams

Tuesday, November 15
Book: The Art of Racing in the Rain,
   by Garth Stein
Reviewer: Roberta London

Wednesday, December 21  –
No book reviewed this month.
Holiday Gathering,

Tuesday, January 17
Book: The Genius in All of Us,
   by David Shenk
Reviewer: Linda Hagelin

Tuesday, February 21
Book: A Singular Woman,
   by Janny Scott
Reviewer: Margaret Ford

Tuesday, March 20
Book: The Help,
   by Kathryn Stockett
Reviewer: Margaret Bard

Tuesday, April 17
Book: The Lacuna,
   by Barbara Kingsolver
Reviewer: Marlene Lam

Tuesday, May 15
Book: Blood, Bones and Butter,
   by Gabrielle Hamilton
Reviewer: JoAn Lambert

Tuesday, June 19  –  End-of-the-year
potluck; Choose books for next year.

AAUW – Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch

Proposed Budget 2011-2012

Prepared by Pat Khan, Finance VP, 9/12/2011 – draft copy to be revised

Income Proposed Budget
Dividends – American Century (Reserves)       0.50
Miscellaneous Income (“Angels”)     1,600.00
Directory Advertising (More ad revenue to be billed)         975.00
Branch Dues     3,800.00
Newsletter ($10 subscription to print & mail)              950.00
Total Income     7,325.50

Expenses
Appreciation Fund         150.00
Branch Supplies           20.00
Convention – Association ** (Not held this year)                0.00
Convention – Northern California**     1,000.00
Directory Mailing Presorted Standard         200.00
Directory Postal Permit Presorted Standard         190.00
Directory Printing/Expense ***         900.00
Facility Rental or Donation         250.00
General Meeting Program         100.00
General Meeting Refreshments         100.00
Historian           15.00
Holiday Party         175.00
Insurance (California AAUW)****         600.00
Interbranch Council Dues           20.00
Leadership Training           50.00
Math/Science Network Membership & Hospitality           35.00
Membership Recruitment/Renewal         350.00
Miscellaneous/Bank Fees           35.00
Newsletter Postage*****         250.00
Newsletter Production***** & Communication Expenses         875.00
President’s Expenses           75.00
Publicity         200.00
Recording Secretary           15.00
Sec of State Calif. Filing fee           20.00
Sunshine Committee           20.00
Treasurer’s Expenses           10.00
Web Master         500.00
Website            120.00
Total Expenses      6,275.00
Net income/(loss) 1,050.50

**Every two years. This spring is the California AAUW Convention 2012.
***From Directory advertising sold
****From Reserves
*****Paid by $10 newsletter subscriptions

Account Balances
Checking Account Balance******     6,047.54
Educational Foundation Account Balance     2,909.16
LAF Account Balance           50.15
Reserves - American Century Balance       7,103.25
Subtotal   16,110.10
Less dues payable to AAUW & AAUW-CA (to be reconciled)
Less donations payable to ISPF (to be reconciled)
Total Assets******  $ 16,110.10

******Includes dues payable to AAUW, AAUW-CA & donations to ISPF
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California’s Public Policy Debate

What is your opinion about how the
current California initiative process
works? Does the initiative process
seem to serve special interests rather
than the public good? What can be
done about the California initiative
process?

The 2011 AAUW CA study of the
California Budget has drawn attention
to the dysfunctional state budget
process and has recommended
reforms for consideration by the
legislature. Branches have since
indicated interest in doing another
study and the selected topic is The
California Initiative Process.

You are invited to participate in the
Study of The California Initiative
Process by attending two information
and discussion meetings. The present-
ers will be AAUW members from
Santa Clara County branches who

Discuss Reforming the CaliforniaDiscuss Reforming the CaliforniaDiscuss Reforming the CaliforniaDiscuss Reforming the CaliforniaDiscuss Reforming the California
Initiative ProcessInitiative ProcessInitiative ProcessInitiative ProcessInitiative Process

Travel “Armchair” Adventures Schedule!

will research the history and effec-
tiveness of the process as it exists
now in California. We expect the
same lively discussion that is the
norm when AAUW members gather
to exchange information and express
opinions.

Meetings will be held at San Jose
Branch, 1165 Minnesota Avenue, San
Jose, CA, from 1:30 to 3:30 pm on
Tuesday, October 18 and Thursday,
October 27.

Please contact Gloria Leonard, 995-
5128 or glorialeonard@sbcglobal.net;
or Geri Madden, 923-6068 or
geri.madden6@gmail.com; if you are
interested in participating in this
exciting opportunity to contribute to
California’s public policy debate
about the future of our initiative
process.

– Geri Madden

Come and See Why it is One of the Most Popular Interest Groups

First Friday of Month at 7:30 pm, the Terrace of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Rd

October 7, 2011 “CLIMBING MT. KILIMANJARO” – Photographer Ken Bloomfield writes: “In 2005 my wife
Ellyn and I traveled to Tanzania to conquer the highest point on the African Continent. Overcoming
fatigue, altitude sickness, and the elements were just a part of the experience that became one of the
hardest things I’ve ever done!”

November 4, 2011 “CARAVANNING THROUGH AUSTRALIA” – Photographers Gordon and Terri Jalkemo spent
nine months traversing the Eastern and Central part of this country from the very northern tip to the
most southern part of Tasmania. You will get off the beaten track seeing 100 mile long sandy
beaches, snow-clad mountains, tropical rain forests and the desiccated red center of the country
where life is finely attuned to survival.

January 6, 2012 “EXPLORING THE SOUTH PACIFIC BY SAILBOAT” – If you have ever just wanted to sail
away in the sunset, you will enjoy sailing with Sue Swackhammer and husband Barry who, after
renting out their house for four years, sailed from San Francisco to Australia on a 43 foot sailboat.
Sue will describe what cruising sailors see and do as they pass through the Equator, French
Polynesia, the Cook Islands, Western Samoa, Tonga and Fiji.

February 3, 2012 “A VIKING RIVER CRUISE TO RUSSIA” – Travel with photographer Brad Hinckley as he
travels to Red Square and the Kremlin in Moscow, with a visit to the nearby Sergiev Posad Monas-
tery, the spiritual center of Russian Orthodoxy. Then it is on with the river cruise as they pass trees,
trees and more trees and 17 locks on the way to his final destination, St. Petersburg, the city and
palaces that Peter the Great planned and built – an experience in opulence and craftsmanship.

Send a Ray of
Sunshine to a
Member in Need!

Do you know anyone who is ill or
in need of support?  Please send
her information to Gerry Furman,
Sunshine Chair.

Contact Gerry at 867-2634, or
gsfurman2@sbcglobal.net
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Check Out the Gifts for Teens’ Stellar Website
Help celebrate the first anniversary of
the Gifts for Teens website! Hop
online to check for interesting facts
and information about Gifts for Teens,
highlighted with eye catching red and
AAUW teal graphics. Site:
www.gifts4teens.org.

Major donors and community organi-
zations holding drives for donated
items are featured. AAUW is promi-
nently listed on each festive page. The
website has been up for over a year
and has generated an enthusiastic
response for both generous donations
and volunteer help. We are wishing
Happy 1st Birthday to the successful
Gifts for Teens’ website!

A Pay Pal donate button is currently
being added to the site to make
donating to the project easy!  Just
click and charge your donation. No
checks to put into the mail! However,
if you wish to send a tax-deductable
check to ISPF-AAUW Gifts for
Teens, 1165 Minnesota Ave., San Jose
CA, 95125, please do so. The funds
will be used to buy useful warm
clothing, personal and dental hygiene
products, fun games, gift cards, etc.
for needy teenagers in downtown San
Jose.

Gifts for Teens fills sturdy duffel bags
with teen appropriate gifts for impov-
erished teenagers living in downtown

San Jose. Gifts for Teens is a commu-
nity supported project affiliated with
AAUW-San Jose. Traditionally
members of the Los Gatos-Saratoga
AAUW Branch are generous donors.
Since we are filling 1,400 bags this
December, donated new items are
especially needed and can be left on
the back porch of AAUW-San Jose
house, address above, or contact dual-
member Elaine Benoit, 408 268-9654
oo ebenoit@pacbell.net With the
donation, include the donors’ name,
address and list of items and clearly
mark Gifts for Teens. Many thanks in
advance!
– Elaine Benoit

We have some good news and we
have some bad news. The good news
is the Department of Health and
Human Services (HHS) is considering
adopting the Institute of Medicine’s
(IOM) recommendations that
women’s preventive health care be
completely covered by any new
health insurance plans under the new
health care reform law!

The bad news, unfortunately, is that
efforts are underway to expand
“religious refusal” exemptions. If
expanded, certain employers would
be exempt from having to provide
coverage for contraceptive services to
their female employees if the em-
ployer is opposed to contraception.

An expanded exemption would allow
an employer to deny their employees
access to care that doctors, medical
associations, and the IOM consider

Support Access to Preventive Care and Contraception!

necessary. Besides, with or without an
employer exemption, if an employee
is opposed to contraception on
religious grounds, she’s unlikely to fill
a prescription for birth control. But
these exemptions are also a little
sinister.

Religious refusal provisions allow the
decision-makers at “religious employ-
ers” to determine what sort of contra-
ception, if any, their female employees
will have access to. If the existing
religious refusal exemption is ex-
panded, it would create a broad
definition for “religious employers,”
and could impact all employees at
some schools, hospitals, charities, and
elsewhere – even if the employee does
not share the faith of their employer.

Here’s more good news, however:
HHS is currently waiting to hear from
the public! That’s right – AAUW has a

chance for input, both as an organiza-
tion and as individual members and e-
advocates.

Contact HHS  (Health and Human
Services) by email or call to express
your concern.

Send a comment to: U.S. Department
of Health and Human Services, 200
Independence Ave. S.W., Washington,
D.C.  20201; or call 877 696-6775 to
voice an opinion.

– Gladys Bernyk, Public Policy
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October 2011 AAUW Calendar
3 Monday Board Meeting, 3:30 pm in the Community Room at the Saratoga Fire Station, corner of Saratoga

Ave & Saratoga/Los Gatos Road. All are invited, but elected officers and appointed Board
Members should attend..

4 Tuesday Conversation in Spanish, 1:30-2:30 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561 Lomond Ct,
Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383. Questions, call Helen Lemmon, 867 0575. Come
practice your Spanish.

5 Wednesday Current Interests Blog, 12:30 pm at Florentine Trattoria restaurant on Big Basin Way in Saratoga.
Chair: Shirley Cancellieri, 741-5586. Co-chairs: Joan Kjemtrup, 356-6016; Barbara Hawkes, 395-
4397. New Members Welcome.

7 Friday Travel “Armchair” Adventures, 7:30 pm at The Terraces of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Rd,
Los Gatos. Program: Climbing Mt. Kilimanjaro, presenter Ken Bloomfield. Chair: JoAn Lambert,
867-6237. Co-chairs: Pat Khan, 741-1616; Corinne Rathjens, 867-2445. All Members and their
Guests Welcome.

11 Tuesday Committee for Homeless Women and Children, 7:00 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561
Lomond Ct, Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383. Chair: Pat Khan, 741-1616. Seeking
New Members.

12 Wednesday Let’s Do Lunch, 11:30 am at Garret Station, 141010 Winchester Blvd, Los Gatos. For reserva-
tions, call Catherine Reinhardt, 408-867-0607. Members and guests are welcome.

13 Thursday Scenic – Hikes and Walks, 9:00 am. San Francisco – visit Fort Funston and watch the hang
gliders off the steep dunes. Visit the Parks Conservancy Nursery and from there hike the Ridge
Trail along Lake Merced to Stern Grove—6 flat miles. Back 4:00 pm. Meet promptly! 9:00 am at
Argonaut Shopping, Saratoga way out front of CVS drugs. Questions? Kay Duffy, 867-0508; Jane
Bishop, 356-7796. New Members Welcome.

16 Sunday Teppan Lunch and Obon Dancers, 12 noon at Kyoto Palace in the Pruneyard Shopping Center in
Campbell. Local Scholarship Fundraiser. (Check front page for details.)

18 Tuesday PM – Book Review, 7:30 pm Book: All Passion Spent by Vita Sackville-West. Reviewer: Geri
Williams. Saratoga Retirement Community, 14500 Fruitvale Avenue, Saratoga. RSVP: Licia
Thomson, 741-7611. Co Chairs: Pat Khan, 741-1616; Marlene Lamb, 356-8441. All Members
Welcome.

4 Tuesday Conversation in Spanish, 1:30-2:30 pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561 Lomond Ct,
Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383. Questions, call Helen Lemmon, 867 0575. Come
practice your Spanish.

21 Friday AM – Book Review, 9:30 am at the home of Mary Surginer 131 Highland Avenue, Los Gatos,
423-8943. RSVP to Margaret Bard, Chair, 377-6625. New Members Welcome.

27 Thursday Back-by-Noon Walk, 9:00 am. Meet promptly at 9:00 am at Los Gatos Park & Ride, behind
Starbuck’s/PETCO; go somewhere nearby, walk and return by noon. Questions? Kay Duffy, 867-
0508; Jane Bishop, 356-7796. Seeking New Members.

November 2011
4 Friday Travel “Armchair” Adventures, 7:30 pm at The Terraces of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Rd,

Los Gatos. Program: A Different Australia, presenter Gordon Jalkemo. Chair: JoAn Lambert, 867-
6237. Co-chairs: Pat Khan, 741-1616; Corinne Rathjens, 867-2445. All Members and their
Guests Welcome.

12 Saturday General Meeting, 10-12am at the Terraces of Los Gatos, 800 Blossom Hill Road, Los Gatos.
Program: Mary Gardner, former Saratoga School District Superintendent, will speak about her
book Women’s Ways of Leading. All members and their guests are welcome. Chair: Terri
Raynaud, 356-0075.
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Periodical
US Postage

Paid
Saratoga, CA

USPS 061-770

Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch
American Association of University Women
18951 Easton Place
Saratoga, CA  95070

Return Service Requested

Branch Directory Mailed to You

Please check your entry and send any additions, changes,
and corrections to:  Patty Weber, Database Manager,
(408) 264-2601 or xaviercugat@comcast.net

Help the branch keep in contact with you by keeping
your information current and up-to-date. If you move or
change your email or telephone, let us know.

Recruiting New Members
Helps the Branch

This year we need to Focus of Membership and we can
all work with the new Membership VPs to recruit new
members. If you know someone who might be inter-
ested in joining the Los Gatos-Saratoga AAUW, send
her name and contact information to our Membership
VPs: Charlene Bunger (408) 440-0063,
mozart2006@thebungers.net; or Shirley Cancellieri
(408)741-5586, robertcancellieri@comcast.net

They will receive a New Member Packet which includes
a letter highlighting the benefits of membership, an
overview of the interest groups, an application and a
new member survey. Together we can make a differ-
ence in our branch.

Grapevine Newsletter Editor, Gail Pedersen; Proof-reader, Joyce Sogg; Calendar Editor, Blenda Mariani;  The final
deadline for copy is the 10th of the month. Copy to gail_pedersen@yahoo.com

Grapevine (USPS 061-770) Published monthly, except July and August, by Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch of American
Association of University Women. Periodical postage paid at Saratoga, CA  95070-9998. POSTMASTER:  send
address changes to Grapevine, 18951 Easton Pl, Saratoga, CA  95070.

Correction–Great Decisions Cost

Correction: The registration fee is $27 per indi-
vidual and $37 for couples who share a workbook.

Make checks payable to Rosalie Price and mail to her at
14500 Fruitvale Avenue, Cottage # 6110, Saratoga, CA
95070. It is important that you note on your check in
which of the two groups you wish to participate. (See
September Grapevine issue for details.)



Open to the public.  Invite your friends ~ tables seat 8
$40 per person  ($15 tax deductible)

Reservations ARE required ~ Deadline Tuesday, October 11, 2011

Send checks payable to ISPF – AAUW of SCCO with form below to:
      Virginia Turner, 14415 Evans Lane, Saratoga, CA 95070.
      Phone (408) 866-4234 or email vaturner@sbcglobal.net for more information.

Your check is your receipt.  Tickets will be held at the door.

_  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _  _

Names __________________________________________   Phone _______________________

Number attending _____ x $40.00 = ______ + Optional Donation _______ = $ ________________

   # of people      Subtotal        Opt. Amt.      Total Enclosed

Please indicate entrée:   ___ New York Steak     ___ Chicken     ___ Shrimp     ___ Vegetable

I cannot attend but have enclosed a tax-deductible donation in the amount of $__________

American Association of University Women, Los Gatos – Saratoga Branch

Support Our Scholarships for West Valley College Women in Science or Math

Teppan Lunch
Sunday, October 16, 2011

12 Noon ~ 3 pm
Kyoto Palace Japanese Steakhouse

Second floor ~ Pruneyard Shopping Center
1875 S. Bascom Ave, Campbell, CA

All meals include California rolls and gyoza appetizers, soup,
salad, steamed rice or fried rice, choice of entrée, hot tea or
iced tea.  Other beverages will be no-host and collected indi-
vidually.

Obon Dancers
With explanation of dance customs

Obon is the annual Buddhist celebration of gratitude, honoring
ancestors. In this country and in Japan, Obon is also a time
when families return to hometowns and visit with friends and
relatives.  It has been celebrated in Japan for more than 500
years and traditionally includes a dance, known as Bon-Odori.




